
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Thursday 19th October 2023 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I am writing ahead of my final day tomorrow, where I will begin maternity leave before of 

the birth of my second child. As you will be aware, Mr Bosworth has been working with the 

Stanwick Primary community during this term and will be taking over fully from the start of 

next term before my return in the summer term. If you wish to get in touch with Mr Bosworth 

directly at all, please do so at Rbosworth@stanwickprimary.org.uk.  

 

Ahead of my absence, I wanted to take the opportunity to thank you all for the support you 

have given to Stanwick Primary since we returned in September. It was lovely to see so many 

of our parents and carers join us for the Harvest assemblies and we thank you for the 

donations that we have been provided with for the Raunds Foodbank. It has also been 

fantastic to see so many parents and carers attending on a Friday morning to spend some 

quality time reading with the children in our school. We look forward to our Ladybird Class 

having the opportunity to be a part of this from next term also.  

 

Stanwick Primary is such a special community to be a part of and I look forward to seeing 

the children and wider community at points throughout the academic year to hear all 

about the things the children have been getting up to. I know there are lots of exciting 

things planned throughout the year for all year groups and look forward to seeing these in 

action. 

 

If you have any questions at all then please contact me at CNeild@stanwickprimary.org.uk.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Chloe Neild 

Principal  

 

 

mailto:Rbosworth@stanwickprimary.org.uk
mailto:CNeild@stanwickprimary.org.uk

